## Scottish St. Andrews Society of Greater St. Louis

## April 1975 Bulletin.

This months news letter is going to reach you. I hope in time to remind you that Friday April 4th is our dance meeting at the Clayton Federal on Elm and Lockwood at 8.p.m. This is always a very pleasant night, with everyone learning together and having fun doing it.

Remember also that our regular meeting is now on the 3rd Monday in the month, this month the 21st, at Eden Seminary Library Auditorium, 475, East Lockwood, Webster Groves at 7.30p.m. I will remind all officers that we will have our installation of officers, so please try to be present. We have had to postpone this each month because of pressure of other business or not enough officers present. This of course is not going to be just a business meeting, far from it. We are planning to have dancing and something special, a Talent Night. Anyone got any hidden talents we don't know about? Can you sing, dance, play an instrument, do magic, comedian? Let us know and we will appreciate it. We will even appreciate it if you tattle on a friend, who is too modest to volunteer. It should be a fun night if you all participate, Call Agnes Stirrat at 962-9769.

Make plans to be at our Picnic on Sunday, May 4th at Blackburn Park in Webster Groves. We will have a map and all information in our next bulletin.

It would be helpful if those members who have not paid their 1975 dues, would do so at the next meeting or by mail to Mrs. Hazel Craig, 136, Helfenstein, 63119. Dues become delinquent in May. Those who have paid their dues will find their new membership cards enclosed. In the interests of economy and ecology we will try to use the same cards for several years, so please keep it safely to be marked again next year.

Dill Phiat.